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“Oh, the weather outside is…..typical Mississippi Christmas-time 

weather” unpredictable! 

As I write this the temps are expected to be near 80 degrees for a 

high today (12/8/22) and staying in the 70s until Thursday (12/15) 

when some cooler weather should appear.  We will see. 

 This edition of The Tide is something of a head start for January 

’23 to remind you of upcoming events for the first part of the year.  

Here are a few things make sure are on your calendar: 

The office will close December 22 @ NOON and reopen on January 3, 2023 

Ministers’ Cluster meetings: 

HANCOCK: Monday January 16, 8:30 a.m. @ Mockingbird Café, BSL 

HARRISON:  Tuesday January 17, 8:00a.m. @ Cracker Barrel, Gulfport 

STONE: Wednesday January 18, 9:00 a.m. @ Gateway Christian Academy, Wiggins 

(Clusters last for 1 hour and are intended for fellowship & encouragement.) 

GCBA Team meetings are scheduled as follows: 

ADMINISTRATIVE TEAM: Noon, Tuesday January 24 

STRATEGY TEAM: 7:30 a.m., January 26 

FINANCE TEAM: Noon, January 26 

GCBA EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING: Monday January 30, 2023, in the TC. 

And…….LOOKING INTO FEBRUARY AND MARCH 

MISSIONARY IN RESIDENCE, FEBRUARY  19-22, 2023: This year our focus will be on State  

Missions.  Our guest Missionary is Tim McWilliams who serves with the Mississippi Baptist 

Children’s Village.  He is available to speak in Sunday and Wednesday services (Sunday 

morning at 10:30 is already taken) or for any other group in your church who would like to 

hear from him.  Please call me to schedule Tim for your church at your earliest  

convenience. 

WALK THROUGH THE BIBLE: NEW TESTAMENT 

March 4, 2023, 8:00 – Noon 

FBC, Long Beach 

Cost is $10.00 per person.  On-line registration will be available in January.   

Wow, that is some good stuff on the horizon!  

But for now, our attention turns to Christmas.  In the season of Thanksgiving, Christmas and new beginnings, we 

are reminded of all we have for which to be thankful, the coming of the Christ-child to our earth which is so  

undeserving and the new beginnings His coming offers to all who will acknowledge Him, trust Him and obey Him.  

May the wonder, the joy and the blessings of Christ be yours in abundance this season and throughout the  

coming year. 

Merry Christmas! 

Dr. Steve 

From 

the 

desk of  

   Steve Mooneyham 

AMD 



More on Thailand.  
Here is what happened on our last journey to 
Thailand in a city called Chiang Khong. 

 

We raced five and a half hours further north 
by car, from Chiang Mai, with a family who’s  
ministry is connecting Christian people to 
other Christian people and ministries. The 
couple who took us further north were in their 80’s. God showed us we are never too 
old to serve in a missional capacity. It was refreshing to see their love for Jesus and 
their willingness to see the next generation succeed on the mission field. We listened 
to their stories of persecution and success on the mission field. It was uplifting to be 
around people who gave up everything to be on mission for our Lord. We arrived in 
Chiang Khong, a city boarding the Mekong River. We could see Laos across the river 
from our hotel. In fact, we walked along the Mekong and thought about how odd  
borders are. On one side of the river, Jesus can be boldly proclaimed to the people, 
and on the other side is a communist country where sharing the Gospel may result in 
jail or even death. To get to Loas from Chiang Khong all one must do is walk across 
the bridge or float across the river.  

 

Later in Chiang Kong, we met a pastor of a small church and finally, after much  
waiting, we were able to see the building we hoped to see. It was amazing! The  
structure was 4 stories high and had room for teaching and for living. Brandon, one of 
our traveling buddies, has a vision for the ministry of Pastor Training. You can imagine 
how excited he was to see this building. We are praying about how God will have us 
partner with this family and how using their building will bring God glory.  

 

NOTE: The pastor was Chinese raised in Thailand. Yep, I got to interpret for the team 
and it was amazing to see how God brought to memory all of the language he had 
given me while being in China. WOW! God is AMAZING! 

 

Be on the lookout for an upcoming journey to Thailand for Pastors in the Association. 
Watch our website and FaceBook page for more information.  

INTERIM 

AAMS 
GRAYSON ORMAN 



Luke 2:11–14 (CSB) 
Today in the city of David a Savior was born for you, who is the Messiah, the Lord.  
This will be the sign for you: You will find a baby wrapped tightly in cloth and lying in a  
manger.” Suddenly there was a multitude of the heavenly host with the angel, praising 
God and saying: Glory to God in the highest heaven, and peace on earth to people he 
favors! 
 
It seems to happen every Christmas. We find ourselves in the midst of shopping, 
 traveling, cooking for parties and banquets, and getting ready for new activities.  
We’re caught up in the season of Christmas.  
 
Isn’t it funny how we seem busier than ever during this time of year? It’s hard to find 
the calm peace and tranquility that Christmas is supposed to represent. Every year, I 
tell myself that I am not going to do as much as I have before, but then find myself  
doing the same exact thing, making room in my calendar for just one more event  
because I don’t want to offend somebody. 
 
But then something happens to remind me of the awesomeness of the birth of Christ. I remember once when I lived in 
Alexander City, Alabama, after spending the day traveling all over the place, and shopping in the larger towns for  
Christmas, being so tired of it all, and realizing that I still had more to get ready for that night. I got out of the car to get 
ready for my next event, but happened to look up, and saw the clear sky over us. We lived on the outskirts of this small 
town, which is to say we really lived out in the country, so when it was dark, it was really dark! But on this particular night, 
as I looked up, it seemed to me that every star in the universe was out that night. I was reminded of that first Christmas. 
 
I stayed outside, while everyone else hurried on their way into the house. And in the quiet, these words gently breezed 
through my mind... 
 
Silent night, holy night, all is calm, all is bright. 
‘Round yon virgin mother and child, 
Holy infant, so tender and mild, sleep in heavenly peace. 
 
This hymn tends to catch us off guard sometimes, especially during this time of the year.  We’re in the middle of hectic  
situations, tired of all the hustle and bustle, but then find peace and serenity with the birth of our Savior through this song.  
 
We’re taken back to a hillside, where shepherds are tending their sheep, not aware that they had been chosen to hear the 
most wonderful news they ever will receive. And for a moment, we can join them in that tranquility without fear. And as 
we look above them, we begin to see the sky open up as we continue to sing the song... 
 
Glories stream from heaven afar, heavenly hosts sing Alleluia! 
With the angels let us sing,  
Alleluia to our King; Christ the Savior is born. 
 
As we go about doing what we need to do during this Christmas season, may we find many opportunities to slow down to 
take a moment to be reminded of the beauty and majesty of what happened that night. 
 
And every time you sing this song, Silent Night, Holy Night, may you be reminded of what this child grew up to be...your 
Savior... our Savior, who came to this earth, as a child, and taught us about who the Father was, and His love for us; who 
died on the cross for our sins, so that we can one day live in heaven with the Father and Him for eternity. 



BEL AIRE is looking for a Full-time Associate Pastor. Please 
email office@belairebaptist.org  for more information. 

CORNERSTONE is seeking a part-time Youth Director.   
For more information contact Rev. Don Bearden at  
228-324-5982.  

FBC WIGGINS is in search of a part time Financial  
Assistant. Please email resumes to: 
fbcwreception@gmail.com. 

GRACE MEMORIAL is in need of a part-time pianist for 
Sunday mornings, possibly Sunday evenings and Choir 
practice  on Wednesdays. Please call the office at  
228-863-5096 and speak to Jacob Vollom. 

NEW HOPE is looking for a Music Director. Please email 
newhopegulfport@gmail.com for more information. 

OLD SPANISH TRAIL BC is looking for a piano player.  
Please call Pastor Paul Burdic at 228-344-3109 or  
228-304-0652 (cell). 

PERKINSTON is seeking a part-time Minister of Youth.  
Email resume to Clarice Dedeaux cdedeaux1@yahoo.com 
or mail to church, P.O. Box 263, Perkinston, 39573. 

ROBINWOOD is in search of a part-time Minister of  
Music.  Send resume to:  

robinwoodbaptist@bellsouth.net. 

SHORELINE PARK is looking for an Interim Children’s  
Pastor.  Contact the church office at 228-467-9461.   

THE CHURCH AT WINDANCE would like to announce their 
pastor, Rev. John Morris is retiring December 31, 2022.  
Please pray for them as they prepare to call a new pastor 
and for John and Pam during this transition.   

Please check our Group Page on Facebook  

for additional church news:  

Mississippi Gulf Coast Baptist Association 

Contributions for October 2022  

 

Be in prayer as these churches seek the wisdom of the 

Holy Spirit and God’s guidance in calling a pastor: 

• FBC Pass Christian 

• Faithview 

• Handsboro 

• McHenry FBC 

• North Hills  

• FSB Pearlington 

mailto:office@belairebaptist.org
mailto:fbcwreception@gmail.com


The search team are continuing to meet regularly. They are no longer 
accepting resumes at this time. They are now in the process of  

reviewing resumes to narrow down the number of candidates and will 
meet again on January 11, 2023, to choose 5 candidates to interview. 

 
The members of this Team are: 

MODERATOR: Rev. Ray Duplessie 
VICE-MODERATOR: Rev. Paul Crowley 

STRATEGY TEAM CHAIR:  Rev. Adam Bennett 
ADMINISTRATIVE TEAM CHAIR: Mrs. Brenda Davis 

FINANCE TEAM CHAIR:  Mr. Frank Raises 
HANCOCK AT-LARGE:  Rev. Barry Ginn 

STONE AT-LARGE: Mrs. Sandra Parsons 
HARRISON AT-LARGE: Rev. Gregg Magee, Sr. 

HARRISON AT-LARGE: Mr. Doug Bradford 

GCBA   
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 

 

WHEN: 

Monday, January 30, 2023 at 7PM 

 
WHERE: 

GCBA Training Center 

 

Who: Pastors & one Layperson 
elected by the church annually may attend 



 

Important to you 



 





 



Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year Gulf Coast Baptist Association 

Family! As the year and semester comes to a close, I look back with 

gratefulness for how much support the BSU has received from you guys 

and how the Lord has used that to impact MGCCC for the Gospel.  

  

Some highlights from the end 

of this semester at Perk include that we have FIVE 

students who have applied to be 2023  

Summer Missionaries! This is very exciting seeing 

the Lord stirring a heart for missions in students. 

Our student led Guys and Girls Bible Studies  

finished strong. A big praise was how the Lord 

used one of our leaders who is on the football team 

to connect many of the football players to be  

involved with the Guys Bible Study.  

We also had two fundraisers for Summer 

Missions. The first being our annual 

Jungle Pong Tournament (A favorite 

game at the BSU) and the second being 

our Christmas Skate Party. With both  

collecting donations for Summer  

Missions as entry fees. Going into  

January I am excited for our first BSU 

Impact Team meeting to take place on 

January 19th. For the start of a new 

 semester with new students who we can 

connect and minister to. And our Spring Break Mission Trip that will be taking place in 

March.  

 Keep us in your prayers, especially that students will be saved, and that saved students 

would say yes to the call of being a faithful Ambassador of Christ. May the Lord bless you all 

in your ministries! 

David MacLellan, Director of the MGCCC Baptist Student union 

(228)-327-6240 

davidbeckettmac@gmail.com 




